MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

Apologies; Cllr Gwyneth Davies and Charles Arch
 The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Rhiannon Jones.

Matters Arising;
Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project
Cllr Sheena Duller will be attending this meeting on our behalf, it will be held on the 27th January in Llandrindod Wells.
Planning Training.

Cllr Nick McNally said that he would try to attend this seminar on our behalf. If he is unable to attend Cllr Adam Lionel will go in his place.

Seminar on Dealing with Complaints

One Voice Wales are holding a training course to do with dealing with complaints at Llety Parc on the 14th February. Cllr Sheena duller said she would attend.

Correspondence;

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council with the Section 137 payments for the year ending 2008-09 of £5.86 per head on the electoral list.
Caravan at Nantyrheol;

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council confirming that they had received our letter regarding this matter.

Historical Archive Project;

The project is coming along, a lot of filming has been done. A sheet with the costs of the project was shown to all. There was an article in the Western Mail recently about the project, a copy of which was shown to all. 
Other Matters

The councillors discussed the possibility of having a pavement joining the two villages. There are concerns about people walking this section of road with no refuge from traffic especially heavy traffic which seems to have increased again. The clerc was asked to draft a letter to the County Council expressing our concerns.

There were no other matters the, the next meeting will be on the 3rd March at7.30pm in the Village Hall.

